

Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 11th December 2019
in Dean House

		ACTION
1.0	ATTENDANCE	
1.1	Tony Miles; Tom Gray; Suzanne Smith; Jean Arbuckle; Drena O'Malley; Paul King; Gayle McNeill; Mark Billington; Rosemary Craig; Martin Walker (Guest)	
2.0	APOLOGIES	
	Christine Morrison; Callum Dewar;	
3.0	POLICE REPORT	
	PC Gerard Canning attended and reported on the period since the last LCC meeting. Parking issues continue to be addressed and there was discussion of a case where access to a driveway in Moncrieff Avenue had been blocked. A particular aspect of this case was that the complainant had been referred to different agencies and no action seemed to have been taken. Although it may not always be possible for the Police to take action, residents are encouraged to take that route for alleged obstruction problems. There was discussion of the need for assistance with the New Year Jog and that was in hand.	GC
4.0	NEW YEAR JOG	
	Various aspects of planning for the Jog were discussed, in particular, arrangements for supervision of the kitchen and manning of the base radio. It was agreed that donation buckets should be made available in the LUPC New Hall at registration and post-run points. Jog posters should shortly be available	SS
5.0	MINUTES OF 20th NOVEMBER 2019 MEETING	
	With two minor alterations, acceptance of the minutes was proposed by Suzanne Smith and seconded by Jean Arbuckle.	TG
6.0	MATTERS ARISING	
6.1	Community Council boundaries – This action continued	TG
6.2	De-Fibrillator/Taxi Office – This action was continued.	AM
6.3	Noticeboard – This action to reduce the size of posters giving Ward Councillors surgery times was continued.	RA, ST GR
6.4	VE Day Commemoration proposals - This action was continued.	CD
6.5	Christmas Lights Switch-on – Despite the atrocious weather there had been a big turnout of families. There had been communication and sound system difficulties in terms of liaising between the front of the Church and the interior Hall and it was agreed that in future we should establish a clear fall-back plan for poor weather and perhaps aim to use the interior of the Church for the music, rather than the Hall. It was suggested that a representative from Lenzie Old Parish Church be invited to the event planning meeting next year. The Rock Choir had suggested	

Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 11th December 2019
in Dean House

		ACTION
	that their agreed fee should be given to a suitable charity. It was agreed that £75 should be forwarded to ED Women's Refuge via Lenzie Old Parish Church (in addition to funds raised by LOPC) and £75 granted to Kirkintilloch Food Bank.	CM
7.0	FUTURE EVENTS	
	Between meetings it had been agreed that the usual date for a monthly meeting in January should be devoted to planning, organising and financing future events. This will be held on 15 th January. The intention is to invite community organisations to take part – in particular Scouts, BB, Rugby Club, Rotary	AM
8.0	TREASURER'S REPORT	
8.1	The Treasurer confirmed the level of predicted year-end deficit of £1,583 and current reserves of £3,541.	CM
9.0	PLANNING	
9.1	A summary of Planning Applications lodged since the last meeting had been circulated. None of the applications were thought to be contentious.	
9.2	LDP discussions - LCC had been reminded of the closing date for Main Issues Report consultation and there had as a result been communication with the Planning Department. Some sites are noted in the MIR for possible change of status (eg designation for housing). Three of these noted have already been dealt with (former Lenzie Primary, Whitegates and TJ House) and the present Campsie View site will presumably become eligible for consideration when it is closed. The area known as 'Kirkintilloch Gateway' has been marked for consideration of change of status to include an element of affordable housing. A member noted that Woodilee R. A. had been approached regarding a potential proposal in this area and it was agreed that information from the discussion with Planning be passed on. There are other sites which have been carried forward from the previous LDP, namely Woodilee Road (proposed Hotel), Meadowburn Avenue (there may be a proposal based on a different access) and a site east of Initiative Road which had previously been turned down on grounds of being in Green Belt. The status of these sites has <u>not</u> been proposed for change of designation.	PK, SS & TG
10.0	AOCB	
	There was some discussion, raised by a member, concerning the Public Hall and the new Station/Car park at Robroysoton	
11.0	DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
	The next monthly meeting will be on Wednesday 15 th January 2020	ALL